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Kington Recreation Ground Trust
Charity No. 520963.

Old Police Station, Kington, Herefordshire HR5 3DP: Tel: 01544 239098

clerk@kingtontowncouncil.gov.uk
www.kingtontowncouncil.gov.uk
 Minutes of the meeting of the Kington Recreation Ground users, beneficiaries and Trust held on Monday 12th January 2015 at the Old Police Station, Market Hall Street.
Esther Rolls, Sally Williams, Martin Fitton, Ros Bradbury, Christine Forrester, Julia Reid, Bob Widdowson, Richie Cotterill, and Tom Bounds 
In attendance: Gwilym J.Rippon

Apologies: Celia Kibblewhite, John Ford, Dick East, Kay Birchley, Jeremy Atkinson and Elizabeth Banks 
Declaration of Interest
There were no declarations of interest. 
 
Agree the minutes of the 18th November 2014 
The Minutes of the Recreation Ground Trust Meetings as presented were confirmed as a true record and signed by the Chair

Correspondence received .

The administrator stated that he had received correspondence from Herefordshire Council in relation to the purchase of trade waste bags for the Recreation ground at a cost of £50.00p. The administrator was authorised to purchase the bags  
Restructuring of the Trust to include the extra open spaces.

This was discussed at length, it was agreed that this was too complicated for the Trust to resolve. This requirement was included in the original brief to David Collins solicitors. It was felt appropriate to task the Lawyers as this would be a major change in the trust.

Issues with Western Power
A letter had been received from Western Power in relation to the Wayleave payment. The administrator was tasked to deal with this correspondence 
Tenancy agreement 
The tenancy was due for renewal it was highlighted the possibility of the trust to use the garage. The tenant stated that he had no use for the garage. It was agreed that the use of the garage be removed from the agreement, the tenancy agreement to be amended accordingly.   
Update on the maintenance of the Recreation Ground Cottage 

The administrator stated that he had been in touch with the contractor, the guttering had been completed and he would be starting the installation of the kitchen shortly.
The Rec shed
It was reported that there was a need to tidy the Rec shed up and dispose all the rubbish. It was agreed:

1. To dispose of the cobbles and tiles on a free cycle site.

2. It was agreed to spend up to £50.00 on shelving

3. Now the garage was available to store any wood in the garage.

Christmas lights 
The Christmas lights at present were stored in the shed, it would be appropriate that the Town Council ask permission for them to be stored in there.  
Position of Handyman
It was reported that there was a need for work to be undertaken on the notice board, it was suggested that MR. Richard Hyde be approached to undertake this job.
Issues in relation to the trees 
There were a number of trees that required replacement. It was agreed that Mrs Banks be approached for advice.
Issues in relation to the mower
This was discussed and agreed that there was a need for the mower to be serviced. ATV to be contacted.
Finance
The administrator reported as follows.

Current account: £546.
Deposit account: £3587
The administrator requested that consideration be given to moving the account to the Unity Trust Bank as he was experiencing continual problems with the HSBC. 
Issues in relation to the fencing 

It was reported that the fencing near Seargants need attention. There was a need for robust fencing to keep the dogs out. 

Play area and grant applications
It was reported that there was a need for a small group to get together to work through a plan.

Items for the next agenda 
Date of next meeting

Date to be fixed 
